Faculty Salary and Budget Committee

Minutes of Friday, April 16, 2010
PRESENT: 
Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Pat Bravender, Lawrence Burns, Gregg Dimkoff, Kurt Fanning (for Marinus DeBruine), Joe Godwin (ex officio), Heather Gulgin, Robert Hollister, Fran Kelleher, Zach Kurmas, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu

GUESTS:
Gretchen Galbraith, Paul Stephenson

1. The meeting was called to order at 12:05pm

2. The Minutes of March 26, 2010 were approved as submitted. 

3. Announcements 
The Chair reported that she received a memo from Provost Davis regarding overload compensation indicating that it will not increase from the stated $600.

Joe Godwin reported that contingency budgets are being constructed to address various scenarios.  He further reported that the final one-third of raises for 209-2010 will be distributed. 


Joe Godwin reported that GV housing is 100% subscribed.   

4. The faculty newly elected to FSBC, Gretchen Galbraith (HST) and  Paul Stephenson (STA),  introduced themselves and were welcomed to FSBC.  Larry Burns, Fran Kelleher, and Zach Kurmas were thanked for their service.

5. A Motion was made and Seconded nominating Donijo Robbins to continue as Chair for the 2010-11 Academic year.  APPROVED Unanimously

A Vice Chair will be selected at a future meeting.  

6. The Annual Report / Newsletter that was distributed earlier was discussed, and the Chair noted that it was revised slightly since it was initially distributed.  The Chair welcomed members to send any suggestions for changing the document to her.  

A Motion was made and Seconded to approve the Annual Report/Newsletter for distribution to the university community after the amendments suggested at this meeting, and any future feedback incorporated.  Substantive changes will be sent to the FSBC for their review before the material is distributed university-wide.  APPROVED Unanimously

7. As part of the discussion about Salary Increments, a request was made to include the range of increases in the salary letters so that the range is explicitly identified within the body of the letter.   It was further recommended that the data for extra merit, exemplary, satisfactory, etc. should be identified and broken out as the “mean” for departments and colleges. 
Chair Robbins and Joe Godwin agreed to analyze  the data from past years and report back in the Fall 2010 semester.

8. Proposed discussion/agenda items for 2010-2011 include:  salary letters, Reduction in Force language, Time to Graduation, and Final Plans for Review.
 
9. The meeting adjourned at 1:28pm for summer vacation. 
